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AIRSPACE AND AERODROME REGULATION 

31 August 2015 

Mr Mike Young 
Director 
Resource Assessments 
NSW Planning and Infrastructure 
GPO Box 39 
SYDNEY NSW 2001 

Dear Mr Young, 

PROPOSED NEWTRICITY BIALA WIND FARM — NOTICE OF EXHIBITION 

I refer to your letter of 13 August 2015 inviting comment on the proposed Biala Wind Farm 
Project. 

On 4 May 2015 CASA recommended that the identified wind turbines on this project 
should be lit with steady red low intensity lighting at night. CASA confirms that this 
recommendation stands. 

CASA has assessed the Environmental Impact Statement, which states that consultation 
with CASA regarding the requirement for obstacle lighting is ongoing and will be resolved 
prior to project approval. 

The proponent's representative, ERM, write to CASA on this topic and we have 
responded. A copy of this correspondence is attached. 

Yours sincerely 

Dilip Matliew 
Manager Aerodromes 

Department of Planning 
ReGe ‘led 
4 SEP 2015 

Scanning Room 

GPO Box 2005 Canberra ACT 2601 Telephone 131 757 
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Australian Government 

Civil Aviation SafetyAuthority 
AIRSPACE AND AERODROME REGULATION 
File Ref: F13/5007 
Doc Ref: D15/578259 

24 August 2015 

Ms Claire Burnes 
Project Manager 
ERM 
Level 15, 309 Kent Street 
SYDNEY NSW 2000 

Dear Ms Burnes, 

PROPOSED NEWTRICITY BIALA WIND FARM 

I refer to your letter of 13 May 2015 requesting advice on whether the obstacle lighting at 
the proposed Biala wind farm is 'required' or 'recommended' and the height threshold for 
obstacle lighting. 

As you are aware, CASA recommended the installation of low intensity steady red lighting 
on the turbines identified by the proponent to the Planning Authority, NSW Planning and 
Infrastructure. CASA's recommendations are provided as required under the National 
Airports Safeguarding Framework Guideline D: Managing the Risk of Wind Turbine Farms 
as Physical Obstacles to Air Navigation. 

In response to your question, CASA will make recommendations on lighting requirements 
that will vary from case to case based on the circumstances of each proposal. 

NASF Guideline D has a section on lighting of wind turbines not in the vicinity of an 
aerodrome with a height of 150m or more and advises that CASA may determine whether 
the risks to aircraft safety would be reduced by the provision of approved lighting and/or 
marking. 

As you may be aware, ICAO Annex 14 — Aerodromes, Volume 1 section 6.4 'Wind 
turbines' provides advice on marking and lighting of wind turbines. ICAO Section 4.3 
'Objects outside the obstacle limitation surfaces' advises that objects which extend to a 
height of 150 m or more above ground elevation should be regarded as obstacles. 

Our advice on lighting, provided pursuant to NASF Guideline D, is consistent with the 
ICAO position. 

Yours sincerely 

Dilip Mathew 
Manager Aerodromes 

GPO Box 2005 Canberra ACT 2601 Telephone 131 757 








